September 19, 2013

The monthly meeting of the Tyre Town Board was held Thursday, Septem-
ber 19, 2013 at 7:30 P.M. in the Band Hall Building.
’ledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call: Supv. Ronald McGreevy-here, Councilmen Reginald Aceto-here,
Joseph DelPapa-here, James Rogers-here, Thomas Thomson-here.

Others present: Assessor Philip Griswold, Highway Supt. John Worden,
Town Justice Kathleen Jans-Duffy, ZCEO David Page, Bookkeeper Nancy McGreevy,
PBM Lawrence Kesel, Highway Employee Nate Shumway, and Magee Fire Chief Craig
Reynolds.

Supv. McGreevy - have had roll call, a quorum was present, the meeting
was called to order at 7:35 P.M.

Minutes
Councilman Thomson moved, seconded by Councilman DelPapa and carried,

to dispense with reading the August 15, 2013 and September 12, 2013 minutes
and they be accepted as written. Vote: Yeas-4,Nays-0,Absent-0.

Magee Fire Department - Emergency Medical Training

Magee Fire Chief Craig Reynolds spoke to the board regarding the de-
nartment obtaining an Emergency Medical Agency Code, which would allow the
department to be certified as an EMS Basic Life Support responding agency.
An authorization letter from the Town of Tyre 1S required inorder for the
department to proceed to the next level of training. Dr. Timothy Ryan will
be the medical director and will oversee the program.

Highway
Highway Supt. Worden reported the highway department has been trucking
salt from U S Salt in Watkins Glen.

The department will be paving Worden Road September 23rd and Z24th.

The oil pan was replaced on the 1997 International truck.

Personnel - Retirement
Highway Supt. John Worden has submitted his resignation effective 12:00

o'clock midnight on October 16, 2013. Councilman Thomson moved, seconded
by Councilman DelPapa and adopted to accept the resignation of the Highway

Supt. Vote: Yeas-4,Nays-0,Absent-0.

Highway
Supv. McGreevy thanked the Highway Department for preparing the Band
Hall Building for the Primary Election September 10th.

Assessment and Taxation
Assessor Philip Griswold received numerous phone calls for information

on the Star and Basic Star property tax exemption programs.

Sewer - Rt. 414 ‘ |
Supv. McGreevy reported on a Rt. 414 Sewer Meeting. An Operation and

Maintenance Agreement has to be in place before the Town of Tyre can accept
the Rt. 414 Sewer line in the Town of Tyre. The IDA wants to discontinue

ownership of this sewer line by December 31, 2013.

Magee Fire Department

Magee Fire Department President David Page stated 36 calls were made in
July and training was held. In August, the department responded to 26 calls

and training was held.







